P. Letter to the Editor

To the Editor:
Our state and nation’s waterways are at risk. Much of America’s clean water infrastructure needs repair or replacement, allowing billions of gallons of untreated sewage to flow into our waterways each year. The American Society of Civil Engineers has given our nation’s water infrastructure a grade of D-. 
The U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, U.S. General Accounting Office and the Water Infrastructure Network estimate a $300-$500 billion gap between what is being spent and what needs to be spent on our aging sewers and treatment plants. Yet the only dedicated source of federal funding – the Clean Water State Revolving Fund loan program – has been cut from $1.35 billion in 2004 to just $687 million in 2007. There are plans to zero out the program by 2011.
Communities throughout our state have increasing clean water infrastructure needs that cry out for a federal-state-local partnership. Here in our community we have: 

· ____ miles of sewer needing replacement or rehabilitation,

· ____ manholes and lift stations needing repair,

· ____ projects needed to improve or expand our treatment plant, and 

· an estimated $____ million in infrastructure funding needs over the next ___ years – a ___ percent increase over historic spending levels

We cannot address all these needs without federal help. INSERT UTILITY NAME supports the Clean Water Trust Act of 2005, H.R. 4560.  The bill would create a dedicated, deficit-neutral, 5-year Clean Water Trust Fund, similar to those that finance highways and airports.  The Trust Fund would supplement, not replace, existing local and state funding sources. We’re not asking the federal government to pay all the costs; we are asking them to become partners with communities in funding clean water solutions.  
This important bill makes clean water a true national priority. For more information or to sign on as a supporter, visit www.cleanwateramerica.org.

Sincerely,
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